
NMYSA Board of Directors Meeting 
Feb 22, 2009 

 
A. Call to Order:  Dennis called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. 
 
B. Roll Call:   
In attendance:  Dennis LaDriere (President), Gary Bauerschmidt (VP), Jorge Beraun 
(Secretary), Mark Paffett (past president), Eric Lopez (DC Rep, DC3), Jack Whittaker (sub for 
DC1), Bobby Thomas (DC4),  Frank Sanchez (DC7), Steve Kraemer (DC2), Boomer Locke 
(DC8),  Andy Winnegar (DC5) 
Non Voting Members Present: Gloria Faber, Jim Tilley, Bill Flor, Kris Grano (SYRA) 
Absent: Tom Dickerson (CFO)  
 
C. Acceptance of Minutes:  Motion by Gary to accept the minutes, 2nd by Jorge.  Motion passed! 
 
D. Announcements:  None 
 
E. Officer Reports 
 a. President: Dennis 

i. At the AGM last year learned about the “term limits” for NMYSA officers, we do 
not have a Treasurer—as an interim solution; appointed Tom Dickerson to fill the position. 

Board Positions: Gloria and Mark Paffett are leading the nomination committee. 
 b. Vice-President: Gary 

i. Opted not give his report at this time, stated he will cover his report during the 
“coaches report” later in the agenda 

 c. Financial Officer: Jim provided the financial reports to the board  
i. Summary of financial report includes: detail itemized statement of profit and loss 
budget versus actual. (attached) 

  
F. Status Reports 
 a. Coach’s Report: Gary presented a summary report 

i. Player Development Program (PDP) is growing, is open to everyone, the cost to 
participate is $15 
ii. Las Cruces would like to see other coaches besides the staff coaches at PDP  
iii. Lack of communication, information not being passed by DC’s .  ODP summer 
camp is coming up – DC’s please pass the information out!! 
iv. ODP teams -- play friendlies with Arizona teams in the June 6 & 7 time frame -- 
this is being done to reduce costs to the program --we will be hosting Arizona teams  
v. Encourage DC’s to look @ the ‘coaches corner’ in NMYSA website 
vi. Next Board Meeting -- address the minimum certification requirements for 
coaching 

 b. Registrar’s Report: Gloria 
  i. Presented the 2008/2009 registration totals by league (attached) 
 c. Ex Director Report: Jim  

i. Jim asked for feedback from the Board if the bi-weekly reports provide sufficient 
information—in general everyone agreed that the level of information flow was good 
ii.  Jim passed out the pamphlets ordered from US Youth Soccer for the Leagues.  
Information ordered includes: Soccer Coaches Pocket Guide, and Parent Guide.  
Pamphlets were offered to the leagues—suggested that we mail them to the leagues.   



iii. State Cup coaches’ packets will have video/CD  
iv. Requested for volunteers from DC’s to get information for the website—decided 
that we will schedule the DC’s to provide inputs on their districts, first ones this time 
around are District 2 and 3 

    G. Committee Reports 
 a. Rules:  Gary 

i. Appeal hearing—15 March 
ii. Violation of travel rules—over age, playing “not registered” player - suggested we 
rewrite rule 4.02.04 for intent 

 b. Referee Report:  Kris 
  i. Kris presented the report (See attachment) 
  ii. Who are our DRA’s – requested a list from Kris   
 c. Long Range Planning: Gary 

i. FWR 2010—verbal report 
--Volunteer coordination (next 4-5 months) 
--Hotel arrangements progressing very well—led by Juanita D.  

  
  H.  Old Business -- None  
  
   I. New Business: 

a. U12 State Cup – Steve discussed the philosophy of NMYSA for this age bracket in an 
attempt that the board re-evaluates its position!  It was agreed that DCSL and NWRG will 
come up with a proposal to present to the Board 
b. Budget Proposal for ODP discussion –see attached document for details on the proposal 
--Andy made motion to increase registration fees and tournament sanctioning fees by $10  
--Motion was seconded by Eric, during discussions the motion was amended and eventually 
it was withdrawn.  Subsequent discussions yielded on that the best approach is to separate 
ODP funding discussion from the registration fee increase. Motion was made to continue 
funding ODP as a self-funded program; the motion was seconded by Gary. The majority 
voted in favor except Jorge and Mark. 
--Subsequently Jack made the motion to increase by $10 tournament sanctioning fees (per 
team) and use the extra funds directly towards ODP only; motion was seconded by Gary and 
passed by majority vote 
--In addition Jack made the motion to increase registration fee by $2.00, the motion was 
seconded by Gary.  The motion passed by a majority vote.  Jim was asked to come up with 
recommendation on how to apply the new additional revenues in the overall budget for next 
year. 
 

   J. Good of the Game 



 



 



 


